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PCMSC Newsletter 
December 2013 

P.O. BOX 682577 
PARK CITY, UTAH 84068-2577 
WWW.PCMSC.ORG 

                                          Upcoming  December 2013 TGIF  
 
12/07/2013         Holiday Party 
12/13/2013         The Spur Bar & Grill 352 Main Street, PC  435.615.1618 
12/20/2013         Cisero’s Ristorante 306 Main Street, PC  435.649.5044 
12/27/2013         No TGIF Happy Holidays!!!! 
 
                                                              Noelani Kauhane, TGIF coordinator 

If you know of a bar, club or restaurant which would appreciate our Friday night business, please let  
        Noelani Kauhane know at nkauhane@gmail.com                                   

   Please note: All TGIFs begin at 6:00 p.m. unless otherwise announced. 

   
 
 

Holiday Party 
PCMSC Members are cordially invited to celebrate the Holiday Season and meet our  
newest members, of which there are many, at our annual Holiday Party. Welcome one  
and all. 
 
The Park City Mountain Sports Club Annual Holiday Dinner Dance will be held on  
Saturday December 7, 2013, at the Park City Marriott in Prospector Square on  
Sidewinder. A full cash bar will be available with house wines by glass or bottle.  
Appetizers will be passed between 6:30 and 7:30 P.M. Dinner will be served at 7:30.  
Main course selections include Beef-- "Fig Demi" New York Strip Steak, Seafood---Grilled Salmon with Cucumber -
Dill crema, or Vegetarian---Portobello Mushroom Steak with vegetables. 
 
If you thought the Halloween Party was fun, and it was, then please join us at our Holiday Dinner Dance with MORE 
fun & celebration!!!! Even, if you didn't attend the Halloween Party you will be able to catch up with more fun & 
celebration. The decorations are completed and the band, Dizzy Desoto, is warming up! 
 
Tickets can be purchased at all TGIF’s, or when convenient from any of our Board members. Please contact Sue 
Johnson, Kathy Kelleher, Becky Hinton, Stan Hooley, Jeri Brooke, Sylvia Bennion, Peggy Hanson, Lisa Hunter, 
Karen Halverson, or Paddy Mollard. Board members phone numbers are listed in our Members Directory and can also 
be found on Page 2 of this Newsletter.  
 
Since tickets will not be available at the door, the Last Day to purchase tickets will be December 4th.  Therefore, if 
you want to participate in the fun you need to buy your ticket soon. Parking is free in either the above ground lot, in 
front of the hotel, or the lot underneath the hotel. 
 
Do not forget "The Take the Elevator Home" rate offered this year at $ 79.00 plus tax-- amazing!! 
Thanks Marriott!  If you are interested in staying overnight please call the Marriott directly at 435-649-2900. 
 
Happy Holidays, 
Paddy,  paddymollard@gmail.com 
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PCMSC Board of Directors 

~ Honorary Trustees ~ 

           Jan Peterson             Jan’s Mtn Outfitters 
           Charlie Sturgis             White Pine Touring 
           Todd Thibalt             Cole Sports                      

 
~ Board of Directors ~ 

 
President~                    Sue Johnson  
                                     435-487-9044 
                                          sue@njwest.com 
 
Vice President ~          Kathy Kelleher  
                                    435-657-2803                    
                                    kathykel@aol.com 
 
Past President ~          Jeri Brooke  
                                    847-525-5433  
                                    jbrooke@tribalexpressions.com 
 
Secretary~                   Becky Hinton  
                                    949-637-9644 
                                    bhinton2@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer~  Stan Hooley 
  435-649-8182 
  shooley@comcast.net 
 
Media/Comm.~ Sylvia Bennion  
                                     801-231-0311                    
                   sylvia_bennion@hotmail.com 
 
Summer Sports~          Jon Scarlet 
                                     435-658-0390 
                                     scarlet202@comcast.Net 
 
Winter Sports~             Lisa Hunter 
                                     770- 630-2233 
                                     hunt5994@bellsouth.net  
 
TGIF~  Noelani Kauhane  
                                     702-336-5728    
                                     nkauhane@gmail.com  
 
Social~  Paddy Mollard  
                                     435-214-7567                           
                   paddymollard@gmail.com 
 
Membership~ Peggy Hanson 
  435-604-0748 
  peggylhanson@comcast.net 
 
~Non-Board Positions ~ 
 
Advertising~ David Anderson 
                                     801-599-0618 
                    danderson@dcalaw.org 
 
Alpine Sports~             Bub Carlson 
                                     435-658-4728 
                                     pcbub1@gmail.com 
Snowshoe/other~          
 
Public Relations/          Rob Brooke 
Newsletter~                 224-639-3293                                                            
                                    rbrooke@tribalexpressions.com 
 
 ISC Reps~                  PCMSC President 
                                      
To Send Email ~         pcmscemail@pcmsc.org                                 
                                                               
 
To Submit Newsletter Articles: E-mail to Rob 
Brooke, news@pcmsc.org   
Deadline is 10th of the month. 
To Advertise in the Newsletter:   Call David 
Anderson 801-599-0618.  
For Newsletter Subscription, Change of Mailing 
or Email Address: contact  Peggy Hanson at  
435-604-0748 or peggylhanson@comcast.net 

                                        
President’s Message  
                                     By Sue Johnson 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving!   
Now that we are into December, another busy time of year  
for Holiday shopping, decorating your homes, baking cookies and spending 
time with family and friends.  But don’t forget to make time for PCMSC as 
we have a lot of activities lined up!   
The Holiday party is on Saturday, December 7th at the Marriott on 
Sidewinder.  You can still get your ticket at $55/person from any board 
member. The Dizzy Desoto Band will be playing at this event.  Dizzy is very 
entertaining, engages the audience and plays great songs to dance to.  So put 
your dancing shoes on and come join us at this year’s Holiday Party!  Paddy 
Mollard has all the details worked out - see the article below. 
We welcome Karen Halverson who has recently become the newest board 
member!  She will be taking over the coordination of TGIF’s.  If you have 
any suggestions as to a great restaurant, if you are a member of your Home 
Owner’s Club and would like to offer that as a location or if you would like to 
offer hosting a TGIF at your home, please reach out to Karen and she will 
welcome all ideas.  We want to thank Noe Kauhane who has been 
coordinating the TGIF’s and has done an outstanding job!  Noe has moved 
out of state with her job (but will be back from time-to-time).  Noe thank you 
for all that you have done for the club, we will surely miss you and hope to 
see you at a few PCMSC events when you are in town! 
Lisa Hunter is working hard on the details for X-country and snowshoeing 
and working with Bub who is coordinating the downhill ski days.  If you 
would like to lead any of these activities, please reach out to Lisa.   
The Halloween party was a great success with about 70 members who showed 
up in custom!  Thank you to Paddy Mollard for doing a wonderful job with 
this event! 
We are still collecting membership dues.  Don’t forget to send in your annual 
membership form and fee of $25/person Peggy Hanson as soon as possible so 
that you could be included in the PCMSC directory that will be published 
soon.     
I look forward to seeing the many current members and welcoming the many 
new members at these future PCMSC events! 
With the winter season upon us, there are many colds, flu, and now an 
epidemic of whooping cough.  Just a reminder, if you have any of these 
symptoms, consider not attending a function where many people are gathered 
and contamination and spreading of these germs and infections could be a 
problem.  Hope everyone has a healthy winter season! 
 
Have a happy, healthy and safe Holiday! 

December 2013 
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Synopsis of Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting, November 5, 2013,  
                                                                By Jeri Brooke 
 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 pm. Board Members in attendance included: Sue Johnson,  
Stan Hooley, Peggy Hanson, Lisa Hunter, Paddy Mollard, Sylvia Bennion, Jeri Brooke, Chuck Mollard,  
Kathy Kelleher. Becky Hinton and Noelani Kauhane were not in attendance. 
 
Peggy moved to approve the minutes from the September 30, 2013 meeting, and Sylvia seconded the motion.  The 
motion was approved. 
 
Karen Halverson offered to join the board as the new TGIF coordinator, all on the board were happy to have Karen 
join the board in the TGIF position.  
 
The board also discussed the slate of candidates for next year. All present agreed to continue their positions for next 
year. Sue and Kathy recommended Rob Brooke for Vice President. All agreed Rob would make an excellent Vice 
President.  The slate of candidates will be announced in the next newsletter. 
 
Treasurer Stan reported that year-to-date the Club’s finances continue to be strong with revenues over budget and 
expenses under budget. Our only remaining risk for this year’s budget is the Holiday Party.  
 
All PCMSC memberships expire on November 1, 2013.  Peggy has received nearly 75% of the renewals. Everyone 
should have received their application forms for the new year. If you have not already done so, please fill the form out 
completely and be sure to sign and date the General Release Form on the back of the Membership Form and send your 
check in the included envelope.  
 
The Halloween party at the Sunpeak Clubhouse was a huge success with more members attending than in previous 
years. 
 
Plan to attend the Holiday Party, Saturday December 7 and dance the night away to the music of Dizzy Desoto. Board 
members will have tickets at TGIF’s, or you can also contact Sue Johnson. We will not be able to accommodate last 
minute arrivals the night of the party, so reserve your tickets early.  
 
The ski groups are all in place and everyone is excited to start the season.  Lisa has lined up several members to lead 
snowshoeing excursions, and Don Jacobs will lead cross-country skiing on Thursdays at White Pines. Any member 
willing to lead cross-country or snowshoe outings, please contact Lisa Hunter. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 3, 2013 at 6:30 p.m., at the home Ruby Tuesday. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10 pm. 

 
 

      December 2013 

 
Message To The Club From A New Member 
 
Thank you to everyone in the PCMSC for making me feel so welcome during my short stay in Park City. You were 
all so patient as you answered all my questions, and maybe even answered them more than once. How can I NOT 
move here? I will be back! Put December 13th and 14th on your calendar for a Luge World Cup at Olympic Park. 
More information on the website and more details to come. If I don’t see you then, I’ll see you next summer when I 
move here permanently.  
Ellen Sherk 
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December 2013 

December Cross Country Activities 
 
Thursday, December 19th  Cross Country Ski Lesson 
Howard Kantor will lead a cross-country (classic or skate) outing at Soldier Hollow in Midway.  
Meet by 9 A.M. to carpool from Wasatch Bagels on Snow Creek Drive, or by 9:30 A.M., in  
order to rent equipment, at Soldier hollow, 2002 Soldier Hollow Dr. Midway 435-654-2002 at 10. Howard has 
arranged for a 2-hour instruction from 10 A.M. to noon.  
Cost is $15 for 2 hours of equipment and a trail pass, or just the trail pass alone without equipment, no lesson included. 
(Normal trail pass is $18, so we are getting rental free) Cost for above WITH lesson is $45. 
Soldier Hollow has groomed cross-country ski trails, marked from green to black.  Due to the hills, ski skating may be 
preferred for moderate or advanced.  Those who don’t take a lesson can break into small groups depending on ski 
levels.  People can also snow shoe.  
RSVP:  Soldier Hollow needs a head count by Dec 12 for lessons & equipment.  RSVP to Howard’s home phone   435
-200-8141 or e-mail Howard at h.kantor@comcast.net . 
Afterward for those who want to can meet for lunch at restaurant across parking lot from the ski lodge. 
 
Saturday, December 28th Cross Country Ski Event 
Kathy Becker will lead a cross country ski event (Classic or skate) on McLeod Creek Trail. Meet at Good Thymes 
Restaurant in Newpark at 2:30P.M. (kathynewcomers@aol.com  435-714-9578 (Cell) 
McLeod Creek Trail is groomed for ski skating, if conditions allow.  This is an easy to moderate trip out and back, 
depending on how fast and how far we want to ski.  We can divide up according to skill level, and according to classic 
or skate-ski.  Bring your own equipment & water.  Sorry, dogs are not welcome. Afterward, stay at Good Thymes for 
appetizer and hot toddy! 
                                                                                                                                        
 
Luge World Cup, December 13th and 14th 
 
Our Pennsylvania member, Ellen Sherk has invited us to another luge event, to cheer on the U.S. Luge team for a 
World Cup at the Utah Olympic Park on December 13 and 14 (Friday and Saturday). Bring your cowbells, your 
cameras, get autographs and wear your red, white and blue, and cheer these athletes on. You will see athletes from all 
over the world, all vying for spots on their country’s 2014 Sochi Olympic team.  
 
Friday, December 13 
9:00-Nations Cup (qualifying race for the official World Cup) 
11:30-World Cup–Doubles and Women’s 
 
Saturday, December 14 
11:15-World Cup–Men’s and Team Relay 
 
The best place to stand is curve 12 (for Team Relay, the best place is the start or finish line), but since this is a World 
Cup, there will be more open curves, so walk up and down the entire track to find the best vantage point. Check the 
full schedule at https://utaholympiclegacyfoundation.org/fil-luge-world-cup/ You can always contact Ellen at 
215.983.9224 or ellensherk@gmail.com. 
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December 2013  
SEE EVENT PAGES,  STORIES  and WEB SITE  FOR  DETAILS  and  FULL DESCRIPTIONS. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2  3 4 5 6 
No TGIF  

7 
Holiday Party & 
Dinner Dance  

8 
  

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
TGIF 
The Spur Bar & 
Grill  
 
Luge World Cup  
 

14 
Luge World Cup  

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 
 

19 
X-Country Lesson 
Soldier Hollow 
 
 

20 
TGIF 
Cisero’s 
Ristorante  

21 

22 23 
 

24 
 

25 
. 

26 
 

27 
No TGIF  
Happy 
Holidays!!!! 

28 
X-Country McLeod 
Creek Trail  

29 
 

30 
 

31     
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University of Utah Women’s Gymnastics 
 
It’s that time of year again. Charlie Hawker has organized his last annual trip to watch the  
University of Utah’s Women’s Gymnastics team. Unfortunately, all good things must come to an  
end and this will be Charlie’s last gymnastics meet for the PCMSC. This meet will be Saturday,  
January 25, at 7:30 pm versus UCLA, perennially one of the top gymnastics teams in the country.  
Tickets for our seats in the Huntsman Field House are only $5.00 per person. There is a limit of  
24 tickets for this event, so act quickly. 
Dinner before the meet will be at 5:30 pm at the Red Robin Restaurant, 1313 S. Foothill Drive, in Salt Lake City 
across from the Foothill Village shopping center (telephone 801-582-0632). Note that the entrance to the Red Robin’s 
parking lot is immediately after the Hampton Inn. 
To get on the sign-up sheet, please call Charlie’s cell phone at (801) 597-6465 or email him at 
hawkercd@aruplab.com. Please mail your checks for the tickets to Charles Hawker, PO Box 680335, Park City, UT 
84068.  

December 2013 

 Mohalo 
                                                             By Noelani Kahani 

Thank you everyone for letting me serve as the TGIF coordinator at the best club in Park 
City!!!! I have had an excellent time! Whether it was opening your home for a potluck, 
providing leads for new places, or just showing up, I thank each and every member for helping 
me make Fridays special. I will definitely miss seeing you all and am looking forward to 
popping in when life allows.  Karen Halverson has graciously volunteered as my replacement to 
co-ordinate TGIF’s for 2014.  
Mahalo nui loa (thank you very much) from the bottom of my heart, to Karen and all club 
members! 
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December 2013 

Halloween Party Photos 
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December 2013 

 

Biking with the guys.  Chuck Mollard, Bob Johnson, Bill Benz, and photographer Caprice Benz. 
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 > > > “Free Advertising For Our Members” <<< 
Contact   danderson@dcalaw.org.    

Ski Trip, Jackson Hole, WY March 2-6, 2014 
This is an advertisement by a member for other members’ consideration. It is NOT sponsored by the  
PCMSC  Cost:  $599 pp or $549(65+)  – 5 nights/4 Jackson Hole Lift Tickets  
This price is based upon two people per room and includes:  
 Five nights lodging at the Parkway Inn, (http://www.parkwayinn.com/) which has a pool, hot tub, and fitness 
center. The hotel is three blocks from the center of Jackson’s town square, restaurants, shops, and also a few minutes 
drive from Jackson Hole, and less than an hour from Yellowstone National Park. 
 Daily deluxe continental breakfast and a welcome reception (Wine, Cheese, snacks) 
 Daily transfers to the slopes and baggage handling 
 4 Days of Jackson Hole Lift Tickets, Seniors age 65+ enjoy a $50 discount on lift tickets 
If interested an optional day trip w/bus to Targhee can be added for approx. $40 depending on date. 
Contact:  Kitty 435-649-3719 or kittyimskier@aol.com  for information and questions. 
Payment:  Make checks payable:  Winter Ski & Sport and mail to: Kitty Imdahl, PO Box 681295, Park City, UT  84068 
Total due now:  $599 or $549(65+), Cancellation:  After Oct 30 - $30 plus unrecoverables.  
The trip is full and we are trying to get more space so don't wait.  This is a carpool trip and we will have a Pre-Trip 
Party about a month before to go over details.  We are joining another big group to get this amazing price. 
 
Included below are several photos taken at the PCMSC Halloween Party held November 1st in the Sun Peak 
Condominiums’ club house. December 2013 
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P.O. Box 682577 
Park City, Utah 84068-2577 
Visit the PCMSC website  
at www.pcmsc.org 
 

Special Interests Resource             
Contacts 

PCMSC now has a number of people who 
have volunteered to provide our members 
with information on activities available in 
Park City. Please contact the following 
people if you would like to receive the 
information they have put together:        
                      
                      BRIDGE:  
We do not teach but if you wish to play in 
one of the Club Bridge groups, please 
contact Bub Carlson pcbub1@gmail.com     

      
                  ICE SKATING:  
Cindy Gastonguay 
cgastonguay@comcast.net                     

           
WILDLIFE PROTECTION SOCIETY: 
Jackie Fehr ular@earthlink.net  
 
QUILTING, KNITTING, SPINNING                  
GROUPS  
Peggy Stuart  pudelfreund@juno.com 

    PCMSC DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 2013 
 

1 Beverly Sawyer,  
 David Scheffman,  
 Bill Feyk 
3 John Ritter,  
 Sharon Heckman 
4 Liza Ellsworth 
5 Edward Tarmey 
6 Judy Perry,  
 Wes Starkenburg 
7 Richard Dailey, Soo Peer 
8 Judy Miller, Anne Golding    
9 Larry Grabarnick 
10 Peter Jolly  
11 Mark Kweller, Mark Winstein,  
 Laurie Brown 
12 Rhona Jensen 
14 Barry Brodsky 
15 Peggy Hanson, Patricia Seckel 
  
 PCMSC Welcomes New Members 
Joan Hoisington, Todd and Nancy Dalaska, William and Patricia Tueting, 
Craig Kipp, Peter Singer, Sharron Error, Jeff Wooster, Randy Greathouse, 

Tina Dowland, Wayne Kelley, Matt Sullivan, Bruce Taylor 

17 Jackie Fehr 
18 Kyong Choe 
19 Annemarie Ferrari,  
 Susan Pontano 
20 Bill Watson, 
  Scott Wesenberg 
23 Bill Whitaker,  
 Jim Forman,  
 David Maxfield 
24 Nancy Dorn 
26 Patrick Menke 
27 Wendy Roberts,  
 Gene Brickman,  
 Kevin Norman 
29 Dennis Saturnino,  
 Luci Sosnowski,  
 Roslyn Gallagher 
30 Patti Giglioli  


